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PUNCHESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Puncheston Community Council was held on Wednesday 22nd February 2017 at Puncheston School at 7.30 p m.
Present were:-   Mr Dewi Lewis (Chairman), Messrs Gareth Howells, Peter Lilley, Wyn Williams,

Mrs Alison Evans, Mrs Anne Thomas, Councillor Bob Kilmister Pembs CC and John Griffiths (Clerk).

1. Apologies

There were no apologies as all members were present.
2. Minutes of the last meeting.
Copies of the minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 25th January 2017 had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.
(a) TREES OBSTRUCTING HIGHWAY VISIBILITY. The Clerk reported that he had received an acknowledgement from the Clerk of Scleddau Community Council stating that they would deal with the matter in the appropriate manner.
(b) WALES AUDIT OFFICE. The Clerk reported that he had received two email replies from different sections of the Wales Audit Office in reply to his letter dated 27th January 2017 giving full explanations to the three questions he had asked in his letter. These referred to changes in procedures and legislation, also explaining that it was not possible to revert to our previous external auditors. It was proposed by Alison Evans, seconded by Wyn Williams and agreed to pay £186.00 to the Wales Audit Office for the external audit if the accounts for 2015/16.
4.Highway Matters.
(a) ROAD ACCIDENT AT TUFTON. The Clerk reported that it had been reported to him that an accident had occurred on the B4329 on the double bends immediately to the south of Tufton on the morning of Saturday 4th February when a vehicle driving south towards Haverfordwest had collided with a hedgebank. The road conditions were icy at the time with the highway covered with frozen hail. It was agreed that the accident should be reported to the Traffic Officer, Pembs County Council.
(b) DEFECTIVE STREET LAMPS. The Clerk reported that street lamps 803/415 at St Mary’s Church, Puncheston and 804/3651 near the Little Newcastle place name sign on the Little Newcastle to Spittal road which were not working had been reported to the Pembs County Council service Line on 14th February and that lamp 803/397 opposite the Notice Board in Little Newcastle had been reported to the Service line on 16th February. All the lamps were now working.
5. Planning.

There were no items of planning.
6. Payment of room hire charges and caretaker’s fee.
It was proposed by Alison Evans, seconded by Gareth Howells and agreed to pay room hire charges of £100.00 for the period April 2016 to March 2017 inclusive to Puncheston C P School. It was proposed by Alison Evans, seconded by Gareth Howells and agreed to pay £50.00 caretaker’s fee to Mrs Janet Miles for the period April 2016 to March 2017 inclusive.

7. Correspondence.
(a) PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL.


(i) Acknowledgement received of our request for precept of £2,200.00 for 2017/2018.

(ii). Advice received that Pembrokeshire Public Services Board consultation on its draft

Well-being Assessment is now live and can be accessed on the Pembs CC website.
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(b) Bills received from SWALEC for unmetered electricity supply charges at Village Green, Puncheston of £5.53 including VAT and £1.65 including VAT at Village Green, Little Newcastle. It was proposed by Gareth Howells, seconded by Anne Thomas and agreed to pay a total of £7.18 to SWALEC.
(c) HYWEL DDA UNIVERSITY HEALTH BOARD. Information received regarding the setting up of the Health Board’s Transformation Programme.
(d) ONE VOICE WALES. A request for the Community Council to prioritise the various Training Modules according to the Council’s needs and interests. The following were identified, The Councillor, The Council Meeting, Code of Conduct, Community Planning and The Council.
(e) BWCABUS. Information received from North Pembrokeshire Transport Forum that Bwcabus was launched in Pembrokeshire on 20th February 2017. Further information can be obtained from the website www.bwcabus.info or by telephone at 01239 801601.

(f) Notification of North Pembrokeshire Transport Forum AGM at Llwyngwair Manor at 7.30 p m on 8th March 2017.

8. Any Other Business.
(a) A complaint had been received from a local resident about the dumping of rubble at the derelict water treatment works near Glanrhyd, Little Newcastle. It was agreed to bring the matter to the attention of the Development Management Section, Pembs County Council.
(b) A complaint had been received from a local resident concerning the poor Broadband service provided by BT in the Puncheston and Little Newcastle areas and a request was made that the Community Council also complain to BT on behalf of local residents. Members agreed that the present Broadband service was poor in both villages and that a complaint should be made to BT.
(c) The Clerk reported that Community Council elections are due to be held on 4th May 2017. Clerks have been invited to attend a meeting with Electoral Services at County Hall on Tuesday 28th February to be given the timetable and the necessary election packs.

There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.40 p m.
Date of next meeting agreed as Wednesday 29th March 2017 at Puncheston School at 7.30 p m.
